POSITIVE INCIDENCE

Vol. 3 Feb 2025

PANCAKE BRUNCH FUN FLY

Well, it's been a couple of weeks since our Pancake brunch fun fly. No one took a headcount of how many people were there, I believe that between pilots and guests there were around thirty or more.

I was busy manning the grill and didn't get to see most of the action. I believe Cliff McMorris was the first to fly. There was a fairly thick fog first thing that morning and we heard the familiar crunching sound of several planes crashing. Luckily for those pilots I didn't see who went in so I can't report on what happened. At 9:30 everyone began chowing down on pancakes, fruit salad, watermelon, coffee and bottled water.

A big thank you to everyone who pitched in to make this a great success.

SPECIAL NOTE

Our annual meeting/ fun fly will be on March 8th. The meeting starts at 10:00. After the meeting the BBQ begins. This event is open to the public, so if you know someone who may be interested in flying bring them along.

As most of you know Mike Peterman left the Secretary and Treasurers positions. Michael Myers has stepped up to take the Treasurers post. It has been a difficult couple of months trying to set up new bank accounts and move the website. It looks like we have come out of the move better positioned going forward.

I would like to propose an amendment to our bylaws to the effect that if you haven't paid your dues by our March meeting there will be a \$20 late charge. Hopefully that will encourage everyone to get their dues in on time.

One last item, Mike Peterman was both Secretary and Treasurer. Michael Myers has accepted the position of Treasurer. Gary Shea has volunteered to fill the position of Secretary. Anyone interested in running for the board or a club officer please let us know. Also, if you want to run for the board or any office you can put your name in the hat at the annual meeting.